
From: John Temple Ligon
Sent: 4/21/2015 8:20:32 AM
To: John Temple Ligon
Cc: 
Subject: Tennis this Saturday

When I was 13 in the summer of '61, Duke Lafaye and I won the city's 15-and-
under doubles championship on the Forest Lake red clay courts. We thought we 
were hot although we weren't all that dedicated, just occasional club players 
more interested in the population by the pool than we were in the growing 
competition at the courts. Basketball player Rhett Wolfe chose tennis that 
summer as his off-season sport, and the next summer he wiped us polite part-
time types off the courts. This Saturday the club is host for the Rhett Wolfe 
Memorial one-day tournament. Your fifty bucks entry fee goes to one of Rhett's 
favorite charities. The level of play shouldn't be all that intimidating. George 
Crouch and I have registered for the 3.0 doubles. To register call the pro shop at 
the club. Come pay and come play and remember Rhett. And even if you don't 
plan to play, drop by anyway to watch the matches and to contribute to the 
cause. 


